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AN AeRE:~1ENT
BETWEEN

THE CITY DF PEDRIA
AND

THE GREATER PEORIA SANITARY AND SEW~GE DISPOSAL DISTRICT

This AGREEMENT~ entered int o this /gy:.4 day c i T&cewr bey' A.D., :990,
b; and between the CITY OF PEORIA, a municipal coroorati~n. h~reinaftep
reie~~ed to as Cit.y, an~ THE GREATER PEORIA 3ANITARY AND SEWAGE DISP8SAL
DISTRI:r. a municIDal corp~ration organized arJ existing under the Sanitary
Distri:t Act of 1917 cf the Stata of Illinols~ her2inaf~er ref2~rec to as

WiT~E5SETH AS FellOWS:

Whe~eas! the City owns and operates a separate and co~bined sanitary SEwer
s;stem as indicated in Exhibit A; an~

Nhe~~as, the City recognizes a need to i~orcve service to the public ty
impro~ing their sewage coilection system; and

Whereas, t~e goal of the City is to upgraj~ said sewe" system to a mini~um
standara ac:sotioie to the District's pract~:e anc transfer it tc the
Dist:'ict~ an d

~har2as, the :ity and District agree t~at until such time as the City's
sewage c~l:ecticn system 15 upgraded to an acceptable level, the District ~s
equipped to provide maintenance of said sewers; and

Whereas, the City and District entered into an Agreement dated September
18, 1990 addressing the operation, maintenance and Dwnership of certain
combined sewer overflow improvements to be constructed by each party; and

Whereas, the parties :rlay,pu rsu ar.t to Article VII~ Sect.ion 10 of t.he
Constitution of the Stats ~f Illinois of 1970 and the Provisions of the
IntErgo~erna2ntal Cooperation Act (Illinois Rey~sed Statutes, Chapter 127,
Paragraph 741 at seq , i , enter into ag~eements for the ax e rc ise of their- j c in t
corporate powers.

NOW, THEREFORE, IN CONSIDERATION OF THE MUTUAL PROMISES AND AGREEMENTS
HEREIN CONTAINED, AND I~ FURTHERANCE OF INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATION, THE
PARTIES HERETO AGREE AS FOLLOWS:

1. Scooe of Work: Beginning January 1, 1991, the Dist~ict shall assume
operation and maintenance responsibilities of those sewers a~d pump
stations ~ or hereafter owned by the City loca t ad in ~he area indicated
in Ex~ibit A and hereinafter referred to as the "Sewer Sy~tem". Operation
and maintenance shall include, but not be li~ited tc, issuing permits for
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extenslon of nublie sewers and connection of bLiljing se~ers~ ~erf~r~lng
r~utine and p~eveotalive sew~r ~ainlanance, respo~ding to ~me~gency calls
as needed and providing for emergency repairs. The District's operation
and ~aintenanc~ authorit~ shall be li~ited to 3eparala sanila~y sewers and
only those portions of the combined sewer system whicn ~ransport sanitary
se~dge for trgat~2nt at the District facilities o~ Darsl Street. The
Jistrict shall have no responsibility or cbligation for operat:on and
~aintenance of City ~~ned ~~Drm se~ers.

The ·Sewer Systemn includes sanitary sewers tc be construc~ed or separated
frem storm S2wars pursuant to lhe provisions of an agreement between the
City and District dated September 13, 1990 addressing the cperation,
maintenance and ownership of certain combined sewer overflow i~prov2ments
when cORpteted by the :ity.

Per~its fc~ e~tension 0' public sewers and connection of building sewers
is;ued by the District under the lerQs of the Agreement shall be accorjing
to l~e provisions of District ordinances then in effect. All fees and

--~harges collecled by the District pursuant to its crdinances shall be
retai~ed bv the District.

,.,
<.. Sewer System ~valuation: The District, with the consultation of the

Ci~y~ shall prepare or cause to be prepared various conlracls for pujlic
bidding~ the purpose of ~hich is to co~plete a detailed evaluaticn of the
condition of the »Sewar SystemH and scope of work required to upgrade the
9Sewer Systam" to the criteria established by the District. On completion
of th~s evaluation, the District shall prepare a report detailing the
scops of work, estimated cost and i~plementalion program ~hereby the City
shall develop a financing program that will enable the District to
ccsplete the improvement program.

3. Rehabilitation Criteria: The District shall be the sale authority to
cetermine the necessary extent and method by which the uSewer System" is
i~prcved. The improvements shall, at a ~inimum, address hydraulic
li~itations of existing piping systemsj pipe structural faults, lamphols
replacements and ~anhole rehabilitation.

4. Costs and Pavments: The City shall reimburse the District for all
costs associated with sewer operation and maintenance, investigatio~,
evaluation and rehabilitation. Said cosls shall i~clude but not be
limit~d to payroll costs plus an administrative overhead factor, equipment
costs, material casts, utilities, insurance premiums and contract
obligations. The administrative overhead factor and equipment rates shall
be calculated annually on a fiscal year basis and incorporated into the
billing process. The District shall prepar~ monthly invoices for said
costs incurred and deduct lhese amounts from user charge payments due the
City. These user charge payments are collected by the District for lhe
City in accordance ~ith an agreement litled "City of Peoria/Greater Peoria
Sanitary District Inter-Governmental Agreement" cated December 22, 1987
and effective January 1, 1988. Copies of said invoices shall be forwarded
to the City on a monthly basis. In the event lhe District shall cease the
collection of City user charges, or such user charges are ~ot sufficienl
to pay an invoice;. lhe City shall pay such invoice within 30 days of
receipt.
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.
S. Easements: In order to allow the District to perform its obligations

under this Agreement, the City agrees to allow the District to ulilize all
easemenls and Cily right-of-way for the purposes of operation and
maintenance of the Sewer System. In the event easements do not exist {or
certain sewers owned by the City, the City shall obtain appropriate
easements for the District's use.

O. Transfer of Ownership: On completion of the ·Sewer System­
evaluation report identified in paragraph 2, the City and District shall
determine the most beneficial procedure by which the rehabilitation of the
·Sewer System" may be completed and o"nership transferred. Both parties
recognize that after transfer of ownership occurs, the City will continue
to retain an obligation in the management of the combined sewer syslem due
to lhe stor~ water component of the "Sewer System". Transfer of ownership
of the DSe~er System" shall be by Quit-Claia deed and all other necessary
docu~er.ts.

7. User Charges: At such time when ownersnlp of the DSeNer System· or
any segment of the ·Sewer System" is transferred to lhe District, the
Districl shall be responsible for lhe direct billing and collection of
user charges for operation, maintenance, replacement and improvements.
The charges shall be for disposal and lateral service as set forth in
District Ordinance No. 359, as amended, or any subsequent ordinances of
the District. The District's user charge shall be placed into effect and
the City's user charge deleted upon conveyence of that segment of the
·SeNer System- to the District.

8. NPDES Comoliance: The City agrees that all .oniloring and repcrting
required by the December 13, 1989 and any subsequent National Pollution
Discharge EliQination System Permits issued to the City will be the City's
responsibility.

9. Purpose: The City and District agree the essence of this Agree~ent
is to provide the most cost effective administration of the operaton,
maintenance, rehabilitation and improvement of the ·Sewer System.·

10. Terms: This Agreement shall be in effect for a term of two (2) years
ending December 31, 1992, and shall thereafter renew automatically from
year-lo-year unless either party terminates by written notice to the other
party at least thirty (30) days prior to the end of said year.

11. Insurance: The City will maintain general liability insurance on the
·Sewer System" during the term of this Agreement in a manner consistant
with other potential liabilities of the City. The District will maintain
worker compensation insurance on its employees performing Nork pursuant to
this Agreement. The relationship between the City and the District is
that of independent contractor and neither the Cily nor the District shall
be required or obligated to provide benefits to the employees of the other.

12. Impossibility of Performance: In the event that any contingencies,
now unforeseen, shall arise which render temporarily impossible the
performance of this Agreement by the District, the performance thereof
shall be suspended temporarily until such impossibility is removed, and
the District shall incur no liability to the City for delays and/or
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damages caused by any such contingency. Unforeseen contingencies include,
but are not li~ited to, actions taken by appropriate governmental
authority, acts or neglect by the City or those acting on its behalf,
floods, labor disputes, epidemics, earthquakes, ac:idents, abnormal
Neather conditions, or acts of God.

13. Indemnitv: The City agrees to save and keep harmless and indemnify
the District of and from any and all claims for damages for persons or
property arising cut of ~atters pertaining to this Agreement; provided,
ho~ever, this paragraph shall not apply to damages which Here directly
caused by an act, conduct or omission of the District.

14. Notice: Any notice provided for in this Agre~ment shall be in
writing, and shall be addressed to the CITY at City Hall Building, 419
Fulton Street, Peoria, IL 61602, and to the DISTRICT at 2322 South Darst
Street, Peoria, IL 61607.

15. Enforcement: No covenants, terms, conditions, obligatio~s, or
provisions contained in this Agreement shall be dee~ed abrogated or waived
by reason of any failure to enforce the same, irrespective of the number
of violations or breaches which may occur.

16. Severance: The invalidity of any provision of the Agreement shall
not i~pair the validity of any other provisions. Any provision of this
Agreement determined by a Court of competent jurisdiction to be
unenforceable, will be deemed severable and the Agreement may be enforced
with that provision severed or as modified by the Court.

17. Binding Effect: All the covenants and agreements herein contained
shall extend to and be obligatory upon the successors and assigns of the
respective Parties hereto.

lB. Entire Agreement: This Agreement sets forth the entire understanding
of the Parties. It may be amended or modified only by instruments signed
by the Par ties.

19. Attornev's Fees: In the event of derault by either Party hereto
necessitating the other Party t~ incur attorney's fees and/or Court cosls
in enforcing their rights hereunder, the defaulting Parly hereby agrees lo
pay all reasonable attorney's fees, Court costs a~d other expenses
incurred by the non-defaulting Party in curing said default.

20. Marginal Notes: The marginal notes and paragraph headings of this
Agreemenl are inserted only as a matler of convenience arid for reference,
and in no Nay define, limit or describe the scope or intent of this
Agreement, nor in any way affecl lhis Agreement.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF," THE GREATER PEORIA SANIiARY AND SEWAGE DISPOSAL
DISTRICT has caused this Agreement to be e~ecuted by its officers, thereunto,
duly authorized by ils Board of Trustees, and "the CrTY OF PEORIA has caused
this instrument to be e~ecuted by its respective officers, and the respective
corporate seals affi~ed all at Peoria, Illinois, as of the day and year first
above wrillen.
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APPROVED:

J~
,- Corporation Counsel

. ATTEST:

{SEAL>

ATTEST:

(SEALl
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CITY OF PEORIA, A MUNICIPAL CORPORATION

By:

THE GREATER PEORIA SANITARY
AND SEWAGE DISPOSAL DISTRICT,
A MUNICIPAL COR?ORATION

By:



Ii~W Ii(
~ w-IJ <:(

IJU~ ~lill W&-1~ 110 o2~ <:( a:.....Illi .Ill. a: <:(:>11. .
Cl W <:(W ue, .... I-

"'- ::> .....
a: a:>Cl w ->- In :I:

XI- 0:: W....• U ~> W• ---- In• I0 ••I • •.......


